BoardDocs® Pro Page 1 of 2

SCHOOL BOARD WORKSHOP (Tuesday, November 3, 2020)

Generated by Sarah Wilcox on Tuesday, November 3, 2020

Meeting called to order at 9:40 AM

- A. Meeting Opening
 - 1. Call to Order by School Board Chair
 - 2. Roll Call by Superintendent of Schools
- B. Opening Comments Board and Superintendent Kelly Barrera congratulated the new principals. She acknowledged the hardship of losing a great leader in a school, however, it is wonderful to see them excel. She mentioned Amanda Reidl would be a dynamic team along with Jessica Richardson at the new K-8 "MM".

Bill Mignon echoed Mrs. Barrera's sentiments regarding the principal assignments. He added he was pleased with Mrs. Reidl's acceptance of the principalship to K-8 "MM".

Tommy Allen congratulated the new principals on their promotions and transitions.

Bev Slough stated the district is fortunate to have strong leadership in place and looks forward with working closely with the principals.

Tim Forson shared his enthusiasm for the new principals stating some have transitioned within the county and others have brought their expertise from elsewhere. He congratulated the following: Edie Jarriel, principal for Cunningham Creek Elementary, on her retirement. Katie O'Connell will replace Ms. Jarriel at Cunningham Creek Elementary. Amanda Reidl will move to K-8 "MM" coming from Mill Creek Academy. Dr. Ken Goodwin is coming from Picolata Crossing Elementary to replace Ms. Reidl at Mill Creek Academy. Brian Morgan is coming from Ocean Palms Elementary (as an AP) to replace Dr. Goodwin at Picolata Crossing Elementary. Randy Kelley is moving from South Woods Elementary to the district as Principal on Assignment. Angela Rogers is coming from Crookshank Elementary (as an AP) to replace Randy Kelley at South Woods Elementary.

- C. Workshop Topics
 - 1. English Language Arts Adoption presented by Kim Dixon, Director for Instructional Resources and Media Services; and Marcus Brown, Specialist for Instructional Materials
 - Community Partnership Schools & Certification Review presented by Kyle Dresback, Associate Superintendent for Student Support Services; Alexius Ferguson, Director for Children's Home Society at The Webster School; and Chris Stone, Director for Children's Home Society at South Woods Elementary
 - 3. Controlled Open Enrollment presented by Nicole Cubbedge,

BoardDocs® Pro Page 2 of 2

Executive Director for Planning and Government Relations

- 4. Twin Creeks presented by Nicole Cubbedge, Executive Director for Planning and Government Relations
- 5. Legislative Platform presented by Colin Kirkland, Director for Policy and Government Relations
- 6. Board Committee Assignments will be discussed during November 17 Reorganization Meeting.
- D. Public Comment
 There were no public comments.
- E. Closing Comments by the School Board and Superintendent Kelly Barrera thanked Ms. Cubbedge for her informative presentations.

Bill Mignon thanked Ms. Cubbedge for her comprehensive presentations.

Tommy Allen thanked the staff for fulfilling the promises for advertising CR 208. He added Dr. Joyner would be retiring from Flagler June 30 and requested he be asked to be a consultant to the district as he did a great job with character education and is a great leader and well respected.

Patrick Canan thanked the presenters for their hard work.

Bev Slough asked Superintendent Forson for a recap regarding brick and mortar and distance learning student numbers.

Tim Forson shared his appreciation for all the presentations. He gave an update regarding brick and mortar and distance learning student numbers. He stated the second semester ends January 25, 2021 not the end of December. He reminded cabinet and board members of Mr. Allen's celebration at noon.

F. Adjournment at 11:40 AM